## KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER MINUTES OF JUNE 9 2009

The meeting was opened with a prayer for guidance by Frances Regan. Members present were: Frances Regan, Jackie Phillips, Jeannie Gordon, Jean Martin, Linda Newton, Lore Eccleston, Irene Barber, Pat Slachetka, and Jim Vatrt.

The minutes of April 14, 2009 were approved as written.

**TREASURER'S REPORT:** Jeannie Gordon gave a very detailed report of the budget figures for the Fiscal year July 1 2008 - June, 2009. All the figures look amazing. Jeannie reported the following:

OUR RENTAL FEES BY INDIVIDUALS ARE UP BY 117% over 2008!!

INCOME FROM AIKIDO CLASSES IS 100%

INCOME FROM AEROBIC CLASSES IS 150%

**INCOME FROM LINE DANCING IS 135%** 

INCOME FROM DANCES & SPIRIT AWARDS DINNER IS 131%

TOTAL RENTAL INCOME IS UP BY 106%

**TOTAL INCOME IS UP 114%** 

As for expenses, we are currently UNDER BUDGET. All members were very satisfied with our performance this fiscal year. Jeannie will speak with someone at Town Hall about our income and expenses are not being correctly keyed in without proper explanations. ACTION: Jeannie will speak with the correct person at Town Hall to correct this procedure.

ACTION FOR ALL MEMBERS: Jeannie asked members needing reimbursement to turn in their receipts NOW because we have to finalize expenditures BEFORE THE END OF

<u>CLEANING OF FLOORS</u>: Frances mentioned that it is time for the floors in both rooms to be stripped and cleaned, since the budget will allow this. A motion was made and seconded that this be done within the next two weeks. **ACTION: Frances will contact the cleaner.** 

GENERAL SUPPLIES: Supplies will need to be purchased, if at all possible, before July 1 and the receipt turned into Town Hall by July 1. ACTION: Frances will check out the supplies and purchase what is needed, especially since our yearly barbecue will be held in August.

**FRANK PASCAL:** At the April meeting all members voted to give a small increase to Frank Pascal for opening, examining, and closing the Center before and after each event. Frances mentioned that the small increase will begin on July 1, 2009. **ACTION: Jeannie Gordon will advise Frank.** 

**TOWN COUNCIL UPDATE:** Jim Vatrt updated the members as to the latest news about the new Park and that there are still many pros and cons to be considered before final plans are completed.

FISCAL YEAR, JUNE 30.

## Page 2 of 3

SPECIAL PLAQUE FOR ALL SPIRIT AWARD RECIPIENTS: Jeannie Gordon asked Jim about our request to have a plaque made to hold the names of all those who have been awarded Spirit Awards and be hung in the new area of Town Hall. Jim mentioned that Jeannie should speak with Emiley Swearingen, who is in charge of that project, to be sure there will be no problem with us having that plaque hung at Town Hall. ACTION: Jeannie will contact Emiley and ask her to either attend our September meeting - or agree that the plaque would be appropriate.

Jackie and Linda both had a concern about the "cleanliness" of the Center in recent days. Frances mentioned that the Center is cleaned by Tru-Clean twice a month. **ACTION:** Frances will speak with them.

Jackie also mentioned that the front of the Center is looking like it needs a painting and the wood trim seems to be dirty. ACTION: Linda Newton will call Sonny Beeker to see if he can do something about the possibility of painting the white areas and doing something with the wood which is quite "distressed".

Update on the two ping pong tables and the piano possibly being given to some local charitable places like a church or one of the Senior Centers, and possibly the Salvation Army. Frances also mentioned that there is a Television set in our stock room that could also be donated.

ACTION: All members were asked to check with churches, charities, etc. and ask if they would want these tables, piano, and a T.V set free of charge.

Linda Newton suggested that perhaps we all could order nice colored golf shirts with the name the wording: KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER. There seemed to be not a lot of interest in this from the members. However, a few members liked the idea. **NO Action at this time.** 

Discussions continued about a curtain to be hung over the front glass doors. Frances had already contacted one blind company to look at the situation and give us a quote. That quote was \$900 so we did not pursue this. Other ideas were discussed and we need to look at other ideas. **ACTION:** Frances will contact one or two other types of businesses.

Tom Williams had contacted Frances about possibly having a "Song Fest" at the Center but has heard nothing new from him. **ACTION:** Frances will contact Tom to see if he's still interested.

BARBECUE DISCUSSIONS: The Annual Community Center BARBECUE will be held on Saturday, AUGUST 15, between the hours of 4 - 8 p.m. Frances will contact BOWMAN'S for a quote. Food served will consist of: PORK BARBECUE, POTATOES, BEANS, COLE SLAW, ROLLS and HOME-MADE DESSERTS. Frances will order 100 lbs. of barbecue. We will prepare 80 lbs. of potatoes. All agreed that we will sell dinners until all food is gone. Other duties or ideas will be discussed at our July meeting.

## Page 3 of 3

The meeting was adjourned at 11:40 a.m..

## NEXT MEETING WILL BE JULY 14 at 10:00 a.m. at the Kure Beach Community Center 118 North Third Avenue

Respectfully submitted by:

Patricia Slachetka,Secretary June 13, 2009

For information about the Community Center for rentals for parties, weddings, or meetings; to become a member of the Community Center Committee; or any other questions, please call 910-458-8944 and leave a message.

THE PUBLIC IS WELCOME TO ATTEND ANY OF OUR MEETINGS WHICH ARE HELD EVERY 2nd TUESDAY OF THE MONTH at 10 a.m.